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During Autumn 2007 the Directorates discussed a paper prepared originally for the Science Directorate about how Departmental Administrators (DAs) were struggling to cope with their workload. The paper was forwarded to the Executive Management Group (EMG) and the Academic Registrar was asked to examine processes with a view to streamlining them. She subsequently attended the Departmental Administrators Liaison Group (DALG) on 1 November 2007.
A number of factors had been identified as being responsible for the workload problem: complexity of work, volume of work including deadline clashes, additional duties and isolation. This paper is concerned with the matters identified which are the direct responsibility of CSC.
The Annual Update of Module Specifications and Programme Regulations / Specifications is, with a few exceptions, administered by the DA and is quite a major task. When the relevant memo to departments is drafted next year, the ADTs and Secretary will ensure that the task is streamlined where possible without compromising the quality assurance element of the procedure, and that departments are consulted about deadline dates.
The particular part of the Annual Update that caused problems with Departmental Administrators in Summer 2007 was the introduction of a revised template for Programme Specifications, which required departments to present their programme structures in a format not used elsewhere and therefore requiring additional work (normally undertaken by the DA).  This requirement, which was introduced by CSC, met with opposition and in some cases was not carried out. A copy of the template for Programme Specifications is attached. CSC is asked to reconsider the requirements regarding section 4 of the Specification so that this is fit for purpose whilst needing the minimum effort to complete.
It is worth noting in this context that the approach being explored for producing Programme Regulations and Specifications from LUSI in the future is that sub-sets of information (i.e. structure, content, assessment) would be held separately and brought together as necessary for multiple purposes e.g. Programme Regulations for a suite of programmes or for an individual programme (which might be from a suite), Programme Specification, other departmental documents, Diploma Supplement. As an interim measure it would be possible to provide a hyperlink from section 4 of each Programme Specification to the relevant set of Programme Regulations on the internet.
Other areas that are causing workload difficulties for DAs and which are within the remit of the Academic Registry are being further discussed e.g. resit regulations. The Academic Registrar will report back to EMG in due course. Considerable liaison already takes place between the Student Office and DALG. A more explicit liaison with DAs will be introduced when new procedures or changes to procedures in the quality assurance area are proposed, not necessarily with every DA but with a representative from each Faculty.  CSC is asked to take account of this and to consider when making changes to forms/procedures or devising new forms/procedures whether any additional work that would be required is warranted.
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